
April 9, 1 973 

Mr. George D. Matteosian 
Christian Charitable Trust 
83 w. Boylston Street 
Watertown, Mass. 02172 

Dear Mr. Matteosian; 

We are extremely grateful for your willinJness to 
be a St. Vartan Steward, and for your gen_rosity 
in donati g $300, for 1973, 1974 and 1975 , in your 
capacity as a Steward. We hope this will be a begin­
ning in establishing true stewardship in our Church. 

The lapel pin, specially dasigned for our Stewards 
by the noted artist Walter Kaprielian, is attached 
to this letter. We hope you will wear it proudly as 
a symbol of your Stewardship. 

Thank you again, and very best wishes. 

Sincerely, 

JA:aa Jack Antreassian 
encl/r c#l-312 


